Lowell Metropolitan Police Commission Chief's Report

May 22nd, 2025

Hiring Process: Jonathan Cardenas was sworn in on May 12th and has begun his pre-basic training.

Vehicle Update: We just took possession of a Dodge Durango that we were waiting on that was upfitted by the dealership and are now waiting on a Dodge Charger that is still being upfitted.

Department Inspection: On May 12th, to commemorate National Police Week, we held a formal department inspection. It was well received by the officers and we were pleased with their effort.